
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 21 July 2005 

5.  PAPANUI YOUTH FACILITY 
 
 The Board considered a report from the Community Development Adviser seeking a re-allocation of 

funding previously set aside by the Board towards the Papanui Community/Pool facility. 
 
 The Board resolved: 
 
 (a) That the $32,000 set aside for the Papanui Community facility be re-allocated to the Papanui 

Youth Development Trust for salary costs associated with the Papanui Youth facility. 
 
 (b) That the $8,000 from the 2004/05 project funds allocated to the Papanui Community facility be 

re-allocated to the Papanui Youth Development Trust for salary costs. 
 
 (c) That the $10,000 from the 2004/05 project funds allocated to the outcomes from the Papanui 

Needs Analysis be re-allocated to the Papanui Youth facility for salary costs for a manager. 
 
 (d) That the above re-allocations be one-off grants for salary costs to establish these positions. 
 
 


